
 TOWN OF GORHAM 

 NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

 

 

 PLEASE TAKE NOTICE, that a public hearing will be held by the Town Board of the 

Town of Gorham on the 13th day of September, 2023, at 7:00 p.m., at the Gorham Town Hall, 4736 

South Street, Gorham, New York, to consider proposed improvements to Gorham Sewer District #1 

pursuant to Section 202-b of the New York State Town Law. 

 

The proposed improvements consist of the installation and implementation of an ultraviolet 

disinfection system to enable the Gorham Sewer District #1 to implement effluent disinfection at 

the wastewater treatment plant. 

 

 The plan shows the estimated costs of these improvements to be $1,700,000.00, such 

estimated costs to be the responsibility of Gorham Sewer District #1.  The Town intends to apply for 

a DEC grant administered through its Water Quality Improvement Project (WQIP) program to pay 

for part of the cost of these improvements.  Any remaining amount owing for these improvements 

will be borrowed from the EFC and financed and repaid by the owners of property within the 

Gorham Sewer District #1. 

 

 Any resident of the Town of Gorham shall be entitled to be heard upon this matter at such 

public hearing.  Copies of the proposed map and plan showing these proposed improvements are 

available for review at the Town of Gorham Town Hall, 4736 South Street, Gorham, New York. 

 

 This by Resolution of the Town Board of the Town of Gorham. 

 

 

Darby L. Perrotte, Town Clerk 

Town of Gorham 


